
MINUTES 
 

HOUSE APPROPRIATIONS SUBCOMMITTEE ON 

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES 
DATE:  Wednesday, February 14, 2018 

 
Call to Order 
Representative Edward Canfield, Chair, called the meeting to order at 12:00 p.m. 
 
Attendance 
Members Present:  Representatives Canfield, Allor, Bizon, Inman, LaSata, Whiteford, Yaroch, Faris, 
Kosowski, Santana, and Yanez.  No members were absent. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
Representative Allor made a motion to approve the minutes of the November 8, 2017 Subcommittee 
meeting.  There being no objection, the minutes were adopted. 
 
DHHS Overview and Information Technology Presentations 
Ms. Nancy Vreibel, Senior Chief Deputy Director of the Department of Health and Human Services 
(DHHS), gave a presentation on the Fiscal Year 2018-19 Executive Budget Recommendation, and an 
overview of programs and services.  Ms. Vreibel also introduced senior members of the Department in 
attendance at the meeting. 
 
Ms. Karen Parker, Senior Deputy Director of Business Integration, presented an overview of the 
DHHS Business Integration Center and related recommendations included in the FY 2018-19 
Executive Budget Recommendation for information technology and project management. 
 
Ms. Farah Hanley, Senior Deputy Director of Financial Operations Administration, assisted in the 
presentations. 
 
Ms. Vreibel, Ms. Hanley, and Ms. Parker provided written testimony and responded to questions from 
Subcommittee members.  The Department agreed to discuss further and/or provide the following: 

 Behavioral health current and proposed spending 
 Direct primary care pilot program status 
 How outcomes are measured for Healthy Michigan Plan healthy behaviors 
 Adoption subsidies funding and opportunities to increase incentives 
 Need for laboratory equipment to test for other substances similar but different from PFAS, 

including PFHXA, PFHXS, and PFBS 
 Summary of factors and assumptions used as basis for Medicaid caseload estimates 

 
Other Business  
A summary and analysis of the Executive Recommendation prepared by the House Fiscal Agency 
was also provided to Subcommittee members. 
 
Adjournment 
There being no further business before the Subcommittee, the meeting was adjourned by Chair 
Canfield at 1:10 p.m. 


